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Dear Administrators,

     OFLA (Ohio Foreign Language Association) with Martha Pero as the Professional Development Chair has been working closely with Ryan Wertz and Carolyn Everidge-Frey of the ODE on creating high quality world language SLOs.  There are two world language standards: Communication and Cultures.  These are both proficiency-based.  There is no specific content that can be measured by achievement.  Instead there are targeted levels of overall language proficiency that each student should attain during their tenure in our world language classrooms. 

     Since the standards are proficiency based, our assessments must also be proficiency-based to align with our standards.  The ODE has annotated a level one SLO that is currently on the ODE Website.  The growth measures are based on the ACTFL (American Council of the Teaching of Foreign Languages) recommendations and research.  Beginning language students move from novice low, novice mid, and novice high levels of proficiency on to intermediate low, intermediate mid and intermediate high levels of proficiency in a normal progression of middle school and high school learning. We are recommending that teachers not use multiple choice tests and percentage-based assessments because they do not render any useful information about the growth of students’ overall language proficiency as measured by the ACTFL.  What would be more appropriate for the world language content is the use of a free student self-assessment portfolio tool called LinguaFolio and specifically the Student Self-Assessment Checklists contained in the tool’s Biography section in combination with Integrated Performance Assessments (IPA) that assess the interpretive, interpersonal and presentational communication of the students.  After giving these assessments, we note the student’s level of proficiency.  Students of most commonly taught languages generally will score at the novice mid level of proficiency after their first year, novice high after their second year, intermediate low after their third year, intermediate high after their fourth year, and intermediate high after their fifth year. The scoring template would not have individual percentages on it, rather the proficiency levels.  The final outcome for OTES reporting, however, would be a percentage of students who met or exceeded their goals.  This would be indicated on the scoring template.
     One issue that we discussed at length was the starting point for students who are initiating their study of a language in a level 1 course.  You must keep in mind that they are starting at 0, like kindergartners.  There is no baseline data to speak of, nor any trend data at this time as one would have in science and math for example.  The pre-assessments that might be administered will naturally be very basic and minimal unless students are identified who use the language in their homes or have studied the language before. These students will be appropriately assessed. 

     If you have any questions regarding the work that has been done, please feel free to email Martha Pero, Chair of the OFLA’s Professional Development Committee at perom@hudson.edu.  You may also contact ODE World Language Consultant Ryan Wertz at Ryan.Wertz@education.ohio.gov 

Sincerely,

Roz Terek

OFLA President 2012-13
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